

Our ref: PP_2013_TAMRO_007_00

Mr Paul Bennett General Manager Tamworth Regional Council PO Box 555 TAMWORTH NSW 2340

Attention: Mr Andrew Spicer

Dear Mr Bennett

Planning Proposal PP_2013_TAMRO_007_00 - Gateway Determination Extension

I refer to your request on 18 June 2014 seeking an extension of time to complete the Planning Proposal PP_2013_TAMRO_007_00 to amend Tamworth Regional LEP 2010 to provide increased flexibility for rural boundary adjustments on land zoned RU1 and RU4.

I have determined as the delegate of the Minister, in accordance with section 56(7) of the Environmental Planning and Assessment Act, 1979, to amend the Gateway Determination dated 27 September 2013 for PP_2013_TAMRO_007_00.

The Gateway Determination is amended by extending the time for the completion of the Planning Proposal by an additional 6 months. The Planning Proposal is now due for completion by 4 January 2014. Due to the length of time taken to finalise the LEP, it would be appreciated if a progress update could be submitted to the department in October 2014 if this matter has not yet been finalised.

If you have any questions in relation to this matter, please contact Gina Davis, Senior Planner of the Tamworth office on (02) 6701 9687.

Craig Diss

Acting General Manager, Northern Region Office of Growth Planning

Northern Region 76 Victoria St Grafton NSW 2460 Locked Bag 9022 Grafton NSW 2460 Telephone: (02) 6641 6600 Facsimilie: (02) 6641 6601 Website: planning.nsw.gov.au